
 

 

 
Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

Classes for next year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As you may see, we have a number of new teachers from September 2021. First of all, we 

have Mrs Hodder who is retiring at the end of this academic year. She has been a brilliant 

member of staff since she joined us in 2016 and she will be missed. I’m sure you will join me 

in thanking her for her 27 years of service to the profession and in wishing her a happy 

retirement. 

 

We also have Miss Lane and Mr Martin both moving on to new adventures outside of the 

Trust. We wish them both well in their new roles and thank them for their dedicated 

service to Brumby. A special thank you to Miss Lane for the impact she has had on our 

Special Educational Needs and Mental Health provision in school. Mrs Whitworth will 

become our new Special Educational Needs and Disabilities Coordiantor and she will work 

alongside Miss Pether an experienced SENDCo from within the Trust. 

 

We also have Mrs Wood becoming a non-classed based teacher from September 2021 as 

she starts her new role as Acting Vice Principal to cover Mrs Barley.  

 

And finally, we also have four maternity leaves. Again, I’m sure you will join me in wishing 

Mrs Tait, Miss Raspin, Miss Sellars and Miss Jollands all the best with their precious time with 

their new or growing families. 

 

Under normal circumstances, we would have a transition day where your child would visit 

their new class to work with their new teacher. Unfortunately, due to the government 

guidance on how schools need to operate at this time, this will not be possible. Any current 

staff will have virtual transition with the children so that we do not compromise our 

‘bubbles’. Any new staff to the school will visit and be able to have some face to face 

transition time with their new class.  

 

As we receive confirmation and further government guidance for September 2021, we will 

communicate our plans around the school day with you as soon as we can. For the 

remainder of this academic year, our staggered start and end times will remain in place. 

 

With very best regards, 

Matthew Vickers 

Principal 

Current Teacher New Teacher 

Mrs. Wood Mrs. Hargraves 

Miss. Fowler Mr. Andrew 

Mrs. Hoddler/Mrs.Bagley  Miss Godber 

Mrs. Sellars Miss Green 

Mrs. Hargraves Miss. Pike   

Mr. Andrew  Mr. Jacob 

Mrs. Morrell Mrs. Mallender  

Mrs. Tait Miss. McPheat  

Mr. Jacob Mrs. Nicholson  

Miss. Raspin Miss. Smith 

Miss.Lane Mr.Franklin 

Mrs. Whitworth Mrs. Whitworth 


